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The Sunrise Optimist Club met at the 
Viking Grille, 4731 NW Hunters Ridge 
Circle. President Kyle McNorton got the 
meetin under way at 6:46 PM with 18 
club members and guests attending. 
Datha McNorton gave the invocation. 
Then we recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
BIRTHDAYS: Rolf Chappell, June 28th, 
Rick Woodbury, June 30th. Rolf was 
busy at the Concession Stand and Rick 
was not in attendance so the Sunrise 
Choir rested its voice, which would have 
sounded been better than usual due to 
the number of guests present!  
 
INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS:   
Guests for this evening’s meeting were: 
Sheila Grant Puglisi-Lill, Vika 
Shepherd, Barb Slimmer, Annette 
Jackson, Sharlene Showalter, Datha 
McNorton, Cathy McNorton and Elisa 
McNorton. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
Dave Jackson provided some North 
Topeka News about Custom Dredge 
Works, 1105 NW Lower Silver Lake 
Road. They are in the process of adding 
two(2) new steel buildings to their 
property. 
 
The Club is sponsoring a Potluck & 
Pitch Tournament, July 25, at the 
Optimist Event Center. Bring your 
spouse, friend and side dish. Club will 
provide burgers & brats. 
Meet & Greet at 6 pm, 
Potluck at 6:30 and 5 point 
Pitch Tournament from 7 
– 9:00 pm. 
 
Both Dennis Reedy and 
Rolf Chappell were at the 
Sports complex as we enter 

the final week of baseball games for this 
season and volunteers are still needed 
for the concession stand during this final 
week. Contact Rolf Chappell, 
ro.chappel@yahoo.com  
 
PGA certified golf pro is leading a 
summer golf clinic at Great Life North.  
 
Mark your calendars for the 36th Annual 
Bob Cutter Golf Classic at Lake Perry, 
Friday, July 29. Dan Lill was in 
attendance and advised all that more 
teams need to register, need door prizes, 
hole sponsors, cart sponsors and 
volunteers to work the day of the 
tournament. 
 
Program: Donna Doel, National 
Diabetes Prevention Program, part of 
Midland Care Connection. The 24 for 
Life Diabetes Prevention Program began 
in March 2018 and has achieved many 
accomplishments. It is recognized as 
Full-Plus Diabetes Prevention Program 
with the CDC. The program is also a 
Medicare Diabetes Prevention Program 
Supplier. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
July 5: Barry Feaker, recently retired 
from the Topeka Rescue Mission and 
after the meeting, “Tuesday’s Troopers” 
will be painting the partitions in the 
men’s restroom. 
July 9 & 10: moving playground set 

from Indian Creek to 
Sports Complex 
 
President’s Quote: “The 
only job where you start 
at the top, is digging a 
hole.” 

- Unknown 
 

 

Celebrating over 50 years of service to Youth & North Topeka! 
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Newsletter of the Sunrise Optimist Club 

Meetings: Every 
Tuesday 6:45 AM 

720 NW 50th St, Topeka 

mailto:ro.chappel@yahoo.com


 

Bring a Spouse,  
Bring a Friend, 

Bring a Side. 

 

Sunrise Optimist Event Center 

Monday July 25th  

6:00 Meet & Greet 
6:30 Potluck Dinner  

7 – 9:00 5-point Pitch Tournament 
 

Optimist Club will provide Burgers and Brats 
To make sure we have enough, please RSVP to Kyle  

 Text: 785-633-1492 – Email: kyle.e.mcnorton@gmail.com 
 

If enough interest, we will have beginner/learning table(s) 
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